BANKRUPTCY “"DATE
December 21, 2020

If someone else would like to receive these “dates, please send
an e-mail to Shan_Stroup@sdb.uscourts.gov.

Chambers and Clerk's Office
Closed on December 24 and 25

In celebration of the holidays, Chambers and the Clerk's office
will be closed this Thursday, December 24, and this Friday,
December 25. Any deadlines currently set for December 24,
2020, are automatically extended to Monday, December 28,
2020.

Debtors Must Usually Be Served

Unless a debtor is receiving electronic notice or is represented
by an attorney and has signed the document being served (see
Bankr. D.S.D. R. 9004-3(b)(1)), please remember to serve each
debtor by mail and to list each debtor's name and address on
your certificate of service when serving parties in interest. This
applies even when service is being made by the attorney for the
debtor. Bankr. D.S.D. R. 9001-1(7)(B) defines "parties in
interest” to include "the debtor."

HAPPY HOLIDAYS

from Chambers and the Clerk's office



